DRAFT Minutes of Village Meeting Held on 21 June 2017

The Minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Review of Actions Taken:
Open Spaces – a Cockspur Hawthorn tree had been planted on the Green at the East End, 50 native tree whips had been planted on the Stanney.  Thanks were extended to  John Green, Hilary Grisewood and Andrew and Carol Fletcher for their help with this.

Telephone Box – it was agreed that this should be retained as a working telephone box.  Following various communications with BT this is now the case.

Village Map – a large scale map of the village has been printed and laminated and is now in the Telephone Box.  Feedback indicated that this is proving very useful to delivery drivers.  John Green was thanked for arranging this.

Rats – some improvement had been seen.  It was felt this was due to residents and the farm tenants putting down poison to keep numbers down.

Preston Under Scar Village Trust – Annual Report

David Ashforth reported that there had been no movement in or out of the Trust Fund and the balance stood at £3163.11.

Maintenance Tasks Around the Village

Following a discussion it was suggested that a list of the jobs that need doing be drawn up so that people could then volunteer to undertake them at a time convenient to themselves and taking into account weather conditions.  John Green suggested residents “adopting” a bench to maintain eg the residents at the East End of the village would take on care of the bench on the Green.  There are 9 benches to be adopted.  A request for volunteers will be made at the Produce Show on August Bank Holiday Monday.

Open Forum
Spring Wood – Hilary Grisewood had been in contact with the Woodland Trust as several residents were concerned at the way the Wood is being managed. Their reply  states that Ash Die Back is evident in the wood and they are taking the following actions:

1. Removal of the old tree tubes, placing wire guards around non Ash trees to protect them from rabbits

2. Thinning non-Ash trees to encourage growth and promote the well being of these trees

3. Planting 50 mixed trees but no Ash

The Area representative had offered to come and meet with the residents.

Dave Brooks and Anna Hacket Pain had also written to the Woodland Trust regarding the pasture area in respect of the trees that had been planted around the edge taking up water from the spring thus harming this rare habitat.  They had received a response that this would be looked at next time the Trust were in the wood.  John Green raised concerns as to how Ash die back may affect the trees on the Stanney.
It was agreed that Hilary would reply to the Woodland Trust inviting their area representative to come and meet the residents.

Broadband
It is still not known what level of service we will get.  The cabinet is in place, with an electricity supply so things are being taken forward albeit slowly.
